



**MISS DIG 811
COVID Info Group
5/4/20 10 AM**

In Attendance:

Brian Clark, Bruce Campbell, Chris Jensen, David Neira, Debbie Ball, Gail Wyckhouse, Kristy Rennick, Samantha Raupp, Sandy DeMars, Eleanor Mundorf, Brian Dreesen, Damion Frasier, Derek Shupe, Jim Cascio, Stephaine Boe, Vince Floyd, Bill Fisher, Jeff Dobies, Joe McGraw, Shunta Hall, Laura Arnold, David DeLind, Dave Chislea, Jim Moskal, Scott Faulkner, Katie Gruzowski

Agenda:

1. MISS DIG 811 work products
 - a. 2020 Weekly Comparison
 - b. RXMT Percentage
 - c. May 7th return to work for all construction
 - d. Shelter in Place May 15, Emergency
 - e. Pos Resp 018
 - f. Damage Awareness MDPB Subcommittee-Joe McGraw CE
 - g. Open Items
 - i. Locator Demand Management
2. Round Table
3. Next Meeting 5/11 10 am

Meeting Minutes:

1. MISS DIG 811 work products
 - a. 2020 Weekly Comparison – Bruce talked about the weekly comparisons sheet that was provided to the group. It details weekly ticket volumes and comparisons.
 - b. RXMT Percentage – usually the system runs around 7%. The April retransmit was 5%. Bruce thanked the locators for their good work with their locates. Samantha asked for clarification on the 999 reports that get sent out. They are ran for the previous day. Samantha will follow up with Laura later to address further questions.
 - c. May 7th return to work for all construction – Construction will resume on Thursday. Ticket volume has already increased for this morning.
 - d. Shelter in Place May 15, Emergency – Still in place for shelter in place, emergency powers are through the 28th.
 - e. Pos Resp 018 – Municipalities are using this when they have reduced staff and resources to respond. We will keep this open through the shelter in place order. We'll review

on 5/15 on its need. Jeff asked if anyone has seen any municipalities opening up? Laura said that in talks with muni's they've seen fluctuations in work allocation, but some are beginning to return. This may lead to delays in locating, but they may still mark.

f. Damage Awareness MDPB Subcommittee-Joe McGraw CE – Joe will be heading up the subcommittee for MDPB. Joe will send out a summary to the committee to garner interest. He would like to leverage this group to carry on discussions. Bruce can send out information to this group if Joe wants to supply it.

g. Open Items

i. Locate Demand Management – we are in phase 3 of the process to incorporate locator demand into the Newtin system. We are still hoping for a May release.

2. Round Table – Jeff asked for more information on the Locator Demand Management. Bruce said it is the red-yellow-green notification that will alert users to the likelihood a ticket will be marked on time.

3. Next Meeting 5/11 10 am

Action Items:

DRAFT